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VILLAGER REQUEST FOR DONATIONS 

Mawsley Parish Council are now at an 
advanced stage with Northamptonshire 
County Council and a plan to have three 
much needed bus shelters within our 
village. 
  
This plan has been developed on the 
passenger volumes of Stagecoach and 
School Transport operators who share a 
total of 134 students and pupils who travel 
to the various education facilities daily, 
within the county and an estimated 30 will 
join this number from our local Primary 
School next term. 

Additionally an estimated 60 visit our village 
daily, to attend the Medical Centre and the 
other facilities we offer. 

Obviously, the lack of shelters has created 
concerns and awareness from our residents 
and Parish Council has acted on this by 
supporting the project and is now 
considering the options on funding the 
estimated cost of £28,400. 

This cost is an extensive burden on the 
resources of Parish Council and we are in 
the process of generating contributions 
from our local business and traders, 
together with our resident groups. 

If you are not part of any of these groups, 
we would very much welcome individual 
donations that can be submitted towards 
this project to: 

Mawsley Parish Council  
mawsleyparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tom Sanders and Vic Cope 

Bus Shelter Project Co-ordinators  
MPC

THE MAWSLEY VILLAGER 
Welcome to the Spring/Summer edition of 
the Mawsley Villager. It has taken us bit 
longer than usual to gather everything 
together for the newsletter this time, so as 
spring has sprung and summer is already 
almost upon us, we are combining the 
spring and summer editions.  

The village will soon be enjoying BBQs up 
at the Centre, the Music Festival and don’t 
forget the Mawsley Fun Day in July. So get 
your summer shorts and dresses on and 
enjoy! 

The ‘Mawsley Villager’ would also like to 
wish TCAM a very ‘Happy 10th Birthday’ and 
thank Jane and her team for all their 
support in hosting all of the many clubs 
taking place up at the Centre, as well as the 
village events throughout the year. 

No matter whether you use the Centre on a 
regular basis or pop up just for one of the 
festivities now and again, we are lucky to 
have such a great facility helping us join 
together as a community. 

That is why people come to live in Mawsley 
in the first place! 

Have a great summer one and all ! 

Sandra Fernandes-Neto (Editor) 
sgfn@hotmail.co.uk 

Rob Bailey (Advertising) 
robabailey@aol.com 

Robert Castley (Designer) 
robert.castley@gmail.com
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                         Mawsley Village 

 

We are now open,  

5 Barnwell Court, 

Mawsley,  

NN14 1FG 

Tel: 01536 791 990 

e-mail: Orangetreepharm@gmail.com 

Visit your local Pharmacist for health advice and support 
We offer a free repeat prescription collection service and delivery – please call in for more information.  
NHS Services offered 

x Free advice and consultations on your medicines  
x Gluten free food supply service 
x Dosette weekly medications pre packed and delivered to you 
x Stop smoking service 
x Seasonal Flu vaccination  
x Emergency contraception 
x Follow up on new medicines prescribed to you 
x Disposal of unwanted medicines 
x Private Prescriptions  

Vitamins, Supplements and health advice for your little ones.      

         The Orange Tree Pharmacy 

Opening hours 
Monday 9am to 7pm 
Tuesday 9am to 7pm 

Wednesday 9am to 7pm 
Thursday 9am to 7pm 
Friday 9am to 6.30pm 
Saturday 9am to 2pm 

 

If you would like us to keep an item 
in stock, let us know and we will do 
our best to keep it in stock for you.  

We also dispense veterinary 
prescriptions.  

BUMPS AND BUGGIES 
To all mums, dads, expectant parents and 
grandparents , nannies , child minders / 
carers , anyone who has children - birth to pre-
school age! 
 
Bumps and Buggies runs on Monday mornings 
during term time at the Centre at Mawsley - 
9.15am to 10.15am in the little room near the 
bar area .   
 
We have tea & coffee available for 50p and 
light snacks (some homemade baking on 
occasion). 
 
There's always a friendly face to greet you!  
 
Please contact Preti Mistry-Preston on 07949 
320372 or Kellie Ormond 07989 405042 if you 
require any further information   
 
We look forward to seeing you!

 

 
hate oven cleaning? 

 
 

 

oven cleaning at its best 
 

PROFESSIONAL DOMESTIC 
OVEN CLEANING 

5 OVENS       5 EXTRACTORS 
5 HOBS            5 RANGE COOKERS 

 
GREAT PRICE, GREAT JOB 

 
Please call Paul 

 

Mob: 07545254975  Tel: 01536 237079 
Email: paul@oven-revive.com 

 





THE MAWSLEY WI 
The Mawsley WI would like to thank everyone for supporting us with 
our first fund raiser Craft Fair on the 7th May. We had a total of 17 
stalls and by the end of the day had sold out all of the cakes on our 
own stall. We shall also be running the tea and cake stall at the fun 

day this year, so come and see us and 
find out more about the WI. 

In the past few months we have done 
some Willow Weaving, had a Figure 
Drawing demonstration and listened 
to an entertaining speaker on ‘Young, Gifted and Bored’. We have also had a 
presentation evening and group debate on the WI’s latest campaigns, voting to 
support one key resolution called ‘Plastic Soup’, for which the National Federation 
of the WI is calling for the Government to research further into the impact of 
Microfibres on our environment. 

The WI is open to all ladies or all ages in the village (and surrounding villages for 
those that would like to come and join us) and takes place on the 2nd Wednesday 

of the month, 7.30-9.30pm in The Centre. All WI members are welcome and visitors may along to any meeting 
for a small charge of £4. Just turn up and pay on the door! 

For more information, please feel free to contact us via www.facebook.com/mawsleywi/ 

Sandra Fernandes-Neto 
President

MAWSLEY SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB 
How quickly the time goes by when you are having fun. Mawsley 
Short Mat Bowls Club is almost six years old.  

The yearly Roll-up winners were presented with their trophies at 
our annual General Meeting held on Friday 28th April.  

Pat Flatt won the Ladies Trophy. Ivan Flatt won the Men’s Trophy. 
Janice Fox and Ivan Flatt won the Pairs Trophy. Eve Richards and 
Les Cottington were named the Most Improved Players.  

Some club members enjoy playing friendly matches with other 
local clubs. Recently we played Loddington, a long-established 
club and they only just beat us!  

New members are always made welcome. The cost is £2.50 per 
session and the time is Mondays 1pm-3.30pm at The Centre in 
Mawsley. The first three sessions are free and the club has spare 
bowls for you to use. 

For more information call 01536 799466.

http://www.facebook.com/mawsleywi/
http://www.facebook.com/mawsleywi/


We had great fun celebrating Easter at Mawsley Church, with visits to 
the school and uniformed organisations and a rather messy Easter 
craft morning! 

We meet at 10.30am on the second and fourth Sundays of each 
month at the Centre for either a Celebration Service or Communion.  
There is generally Sunday Club for children at both of these, but there 
are always activities for all ages.  

If you prefer a more traditional service, there is also a Communion service at 8am at Cransley Church 
every Sunday. 

Services June to August 
11th June  10.30am Celebration Service and Sunday Club 
25th June  10.30am Communion Service and Sunday Club 
9th July   10.30am Celebration Service and Sunday Club 
23rd July  10.30am All-age Communion 
13th August  10.30am All-age Celebration 
27th August  10.30am All-age Communion 

 If you would like to find out more about our services, or would like to book a wedding or 
christening, please contact either: 
Canon Brian Withington - 01536 791373 or email revdbrian@uwclub.net or 
Revd Nicki Hobbs - 01536 799522 or email revnicki@familyhobbs.org.uk 

For more up-to-date information, join us on: 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/cransleymawsleychurch/ 
Website: https://www.churchesbmc.org/

Electrical and property maintenance services 

07473 035155 

mpoynerelectrical@outlook.com  

www.michaelpoynerelectrical.co.uk 

15 Nethertown way, Mawsley, NN14 1TW 

Michael Poyner 
                   ELECTRICAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Extra sockets – Light fittings - New consumer units 

Power to outside buildings - Test and inspection  

 All types of property maintenance undertaken 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Discounted rates for  

Mawsley residents. Fully  

qualified, insured and  

registered Electrician 
 



 

 

 
THE ULTIMATE IN SELF DEFENCE AND FITNESS 

 

    LEARN THE FASCINATING ART OF 

  KARATE 

07709-327274  or  01753-882012 
www.tiska.com 

tiska.karate@btconnect.com 
 

FREE      4 week beginners course 

FREE   International club membership 

FREE     Beginners Guide DVD on enrolment 

 
Every Monday at 5.30 p.m. 

The Centre 

Mawsley 
 

Minimum age 4 years. 

All our instructors are Enhanced CRB checked. 



MAWSLEY AMATEUR DRAMATICS SOCIETY 
After our AGM in January where we set out our plans and calendar for this year, we held our first event of the 
year on a dastardly Friday evening in April… 

There was murderous mayhem at Mawsley Manor when guests gathered at the Westerfield Carrington Bucklés’ 
residence. One of the guests did not arrive for dinner and he was soon found murdered.  But thankfully, the 
world’s most famous French (not Belgian) detective was on hand to solve the mystery!  Hercule Sans Espoir 
suspected each of the dinner guests in turn: Sir Philip Westerfield Carrington Bucklés; Lady Henrietta Westerfield 
Carrington Bucklés; their son Master Lancelot Westerfield Carrington Bucklés; Sir Philip’s former Nanny, Old 
Nanny Withers; family friend and professional bore, Colonel Weston-Smythe; Rowena Longboat, fresh out of 
Finishing School; the not very Royal Great Aunt Tabatha; the Maid (the less said about her, the better) and the 
Dumb Waiter.   

Just one member of the cast was guilty, however, and four people correctly guessed the culprit (probably more 
quickly than Hercules what-you-may-call him!)  We had a good turnout for the evening, and everyone – including 
the cast- seemed to have a good time. 

We are now looking forward to our next event, a family quiz night at TCAM on Friday 16 June at 6.30.  Why not 
bring the whole family together to test your wits against each other? 

We will be running various events at Mawsley Village Fun Day on Saturday 8 July so please come and see us 
then.  Games and challenges including our unique human fruit machine! 

Then in early September, we will be hosting a Variety Night at TCAM, back by popular demand.  If you our your 
group is interested in taking part, then please get in touch with us.  We will also be approaching village groups in 
the next few months. 

We then have further events leading up to Christmas, and our annual pantomime will this year (or rather next 
year!) be at the start of February rather than in December.  Look out for further details in the next newsletter or 
go to our Facebook page. 

We are always looking for new members, so if you would like to take part in our activities then please do get in 
touch.



Poppy Print proudly print ‘The Mawsley Villager’ 

Telephone: 01536 410 357 

E-mail: info@poppy-print.co.uk

property Maintenance

Mark Jones
Mobile: 07825 142511

visionpropertymaintenance@gmail.com

Gas and Heating Engineer

Gas and Central Heating 

Repair | Servicing | Breakdown

Gas Boiler Installation and Maintenance

Installation of Gas Fires and Gas Appliances

Landlord Certificates

MAWSLEY MODEL CLUB 
Time to raid the loft and dig out those old Tamiya 
RC’s! 

Mawsley Model Club meet every Monday night at 
8pm-10pm in The Centre at Mawsley and race RC 
cars!  We run on a carpet surface and race a 
mixture of 1/10, 1/12 (and one or two 1/8) scale 
touring cars and buggies. 

When we stated it was all about circuit layouts 
and how big the jumps should be for the buggies 
but we have now invested in some timing 
equipment and the competitive side of the 
Mawsley residents is starting to show! We are a 
friendly, sociable group with a keen interest in 
motorsport of all types who are happy to help 
with set up tips, talk chassis numbers or enjoy a 
post-race beer in the bar.   

The cost is £5 per session for adults and kids are 
welcome for only £2.50 

Some videos of the racing (and crashes!) can be 
found on our FaceBook page and you can contact 
us or ask questions there. 

Search @MawsleyModelClub to find us.



Tips for Early June – Shade loving plants need 
protecting with a layer of leaf-mould to help 
retain moisture during dry spells. Water all 
containers once a day preferably in the cool of 
early evening. Try to make this a routine task 
you will find it soon becomes a precious time, 
far removed from the rigours of everyday life. 
A little bit of ‘me/us time’. Clip back any plants 
that are becoming straggly or invasive. 

As usual it has been a busy time for Gardening 
for All since the last edition of ‘The Villager’. 

For February we held one of our ‘Home Grown’ 
meetings with contributions from all our 
steering team members. Including learning 
more about onions, local gardens, planting up 
the containers around TCAM and a feature on 
the significance of ‘All the 2’s’ with February 
being the second month of the year. 

In March we welcomed Northamptonshire 
gardener Andrew Mikolajski. A notable author 
and advisor on gardening topics. Andrew gave 
us a lively and interesting presentation entitled 
‘Pin me to the Wall – and do what you want with 
me’ or ‘How to choose and manage climbers 
and wall shrubs’.  

The April meeting was well attended all keen to 
hear what James and Denise had to tell us 
about Water Gardening and Orchids. Their 
topics we well received and Mawsley gained at 

least 2 new wild life ponds. 

In May we will be visiting three Mawsley 
gardens. We hope the weather is favourable 
and look forward to viewing, comparing and 
contrasting layouts and styles of planting.  

Forthcoming Meetings Summer into Autumn 
2017 
All Welcome 

Monday 12th June meet 6:30 pm at the Centre 
Cramden Nursery visit  

VISIT OUR STALL ON FUN-DAY 8th July 

Monday 10th July 7:30 at the Centre 
3rd Birthday Quiz. Prizes Bring and Share 
supper,  

Monday 14th August meet 5:30  at the Centre 
NGS group outing to Glendon Hall  

Monday 11th September meet 7:30 at the 
Centre 
Speaker John Gibson from Kettering. Talk 
about making the most of your bulbs. 

£2 per person at the door (includes raffle ticket)  
Informal   Friendly  Informative 
Contact: Paul and Eve Richards on 01536 
791898 or eandp68@gmail.com 

www.mawsleygardeningforall.uk

mailto:eandp68@gmail.com
http://www.mawsleygardeningforall.uk
mailto:eandp68@gmail.com
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07793936665
www.mothers-spirit.co.uk

Supporting local families during 
pregnancy, birth and beyond

Birth Doula 
Postnatal Doula 
Birth Preparation 

Reflexology 
Placenta Remedies 

Infant Feeding Support

Enhanced DBS, fully insured 
Evening, night and weekend 

support available

Becki Scott



MAWSLEY VILLAGE SURGERY 
Our opening hours for the surgery are: Monday, Tuesday,Wednesday, Friday 8am to 
6pm and we provide a late clinic on a Thursday 8am to 7.30pm. Due to feedback, the 
late clinic has been extended to include Doctor, Nurse and Health Care appointments. 

The dispensary has extended its hours and now opens: 
Monday to Friday 9am to 12pm and 1pm to 6pm only closing for 1 hour at lunch time and 
opening around clinic times for your convenience and this will continue. The Pharmacy is 
now open in the Village but our services we provide will not change. The dispensary will still 
be dispensing medication as before.  

We are continuing with all the existing services we provide which include Minor Injury, Minor 
Surgery, Ante-natal and Post-natal care, Contraception advice, Insurance Medicals, HGV 
and Taxi Medicals, Dispensing of medication, Phlebotomy, Asthma/Diabetes/Heart Disease, 
vaccinations (travel and routine), Cervical smears, Child Health Surveillance, Weight 
management and wound care. In addition to this we have been offering National Health 
checks.  

We have also been offering extra on the day appointment over the winter period to help 
with Same Day demand.  We will be offering extra Health Reviews of our elderly population 
from April. 

Jane Evans 
Practice Manager 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
Neighbourhood Watch is one of the strongest forces operating in the country today 
to bind local communities and get them pulling together to fight crime and anti-social 
behaviour. 

Is there a need to reduce crime and the fear of it? 
Are you a community minded person? 
Do you have some spare time and like a challenge? 
Would you like the opportunity to reintroduce many of the traditional social bonds and 
values back into your Neighbourhood? 

If the answer to any of these questions is YES! Neighbourhood Watch is a popular way for 
people of all ages and backgrounds to get involved in preventing and detecting crime and 

disorder in the community. 

If you are serious about getting involved and would like more information about Neighbourhood 
Watch Schemes, please contact your local NHW Watch Liaison Officer: 

Jane Calcott on 101 ext. 343472 or e-mail jane.calcott@northants.police.uk

mailto:jane.calcott@northants.police.uk
mailto:jane.calcott@northants.police.uk




MAY 2017 
Nature on Your doorstep – a stroll round 
Mawsley & District by Les & Paul (not 
exactly a stroll just us two old boys sitting 
in the garden). 

It was one of those rare occasions in late 
April when you could sit outside enjoying 
a drink in the garden without turning blue. 
The mercury on the thermometer had 
topped 20oC during the day and the 
nagging wind had dropped completely. As 
the day drew to a close the blackbird sang 
its last tired notes and the restless Robin 
disappeared into the clematis for the 
night. Suddenly out of the corner of my 
eye I saw a bat. It was small so I suggested 
probably a Pipistrelle. However, my 
knowledge of bats and their species 
identification is poor to non existent. So I 
decided to learn more. 

The place a bat lives is called its roost. Bats 
need different roosting conditions and 
they will often move around to find one 
that meets their needs. Some bats prefer 
hollow trees, some like caves and some 
use both at different times. Many bats 
shelter in buildings, churches, behind 
hanging tiles and boarding or in roof 
spaces.  

There are 17 species of bat to be found in 
Britain. Ranging from the magnificent Long 
Eared bat with a head and body length of 
up to 50mm with extremely long ears 
(nearly as long as its body) and a forearm 
of up to 41mm. To the smallest bat in 
Britain the Common Pipistrelle with head 
and body length of up to 35mm but small 
ears and a forearm of up to 32mm.  

There are several species of bat resident in 
Northamptonshire. The Wildlife Trust have 
recorded 5 at Pitsford reservoir being the 
Serotine, Daubenton’s, Noctule, Common 
Pipistrelle and Soprano  Pipistrelle. With 
bats ranging up to 4.5km away from their 
roost to forage it is reasonable to assume 
some may well be seen over Mawsley.  A 
recent survey identified 3 rarer species in 
the area namely the Barbastrelle, Leisier’s 
bat and Nathusis Pipestrelle. 

The Northants Bat Group have been 
carrying out bat surveys for 20 to 30 years 
and confirm that there are 12 species 
which have been spotted in the county.  

How to spot bats:- If you go out 20 
minutes after sunset you can often see 
them overhead in search of insects. 
Pregnant females come together around 
May to create breeding colonies. Several 
species can be found feeding on insects 
over rivers and lakes and maybe your 
garden pond if you are lucky. Whereas 
others choose wooded areas. 

Happy spotting. 

To find out more about bats visit 
www.bats.org.uk 

Or why not try a bat safari?

http://www.bats.org.uk/
http://www.bats.org.uk/


MAWSLEY FC UNDER 13’S 
Mawsley FC Under 13's entered a national 
tournament in Weymouth and went on to 
win for their age group. 

The lads had their trophy presented to 
them by ex England international Glen 
Hoddle, which rounded off a great 
weekend. 

The Mawsley FC Under 13's also made it 
through to the league cup final against 
Corby S&L. Mawsley played exceptionally 
well but weren't able to convert some 
great play into goals and lost 3 -1. 

Well done to Mawsley FC for a great 
performance this season in both the 
league and cup competitions.



Your local Kitchen and Bathroom specialist 

Designed, planned and site managed 

Then call Jack on 07553 371596 and my team and I will be 
happy to help! 

Thanks 

Jack

MAWSLEY TODDLERS 
Looking for a fun, friendly group for children from birth to 4 years old? Looking for parents, grandparents and 
carers to talk to?   

Then look no further than our wonderful group, “Mawsley Toddlers” which is based in the village at the Centre.  
Every term we have a different theme and every week includes craft and sensory play, based on that theme. 
Currently, we are looking at All Creatures Great and Small. 

If you’d like to see what we have been making and the theme of the week then join our Facebook page – 
Mawsley Toddlers, for all the goings on and latest news.  

Day: Thursday Mornings (term time only) 
Time: 9.15am – 11am 
Location: the Centre, Mawsley 
Cost: £1.50 for the first child and 50p for each child thereafter (this includes a snack) 
Age: Birth to 4 years old 

The Centre can also provide tea and coffee at a discounted rate of 50p per cup. In addition to the craft and 
sensory play we have various toys, including cars, dolls, dressing up, kitchen and ride-on bugs. We also have a 
book reading area and for our very young members a soft baby area with age appropriate toys.  

Still unsure? Then please do not hesitate to contact one of our volunteers on the numbers below or via the 
Facebook page. 

Sam Eggleton – 07818 408911 
Lucy Westley – 07834 515690 
Shelley Brown – 07887 792673



We had a good gathering at our 4th Birthday celebrations on 
4th February. All enjoyed  a delicious  bring and share supper, 
plenty of liquid in varying forms to wash it all down plus a 
good exercising of our vocal cords. A great evening, thanks to 
our hosts. What a fantastic start to our year. 

After a lot of hard work from us all not least our dedicated 
Music Director Carole, the Choir entered two competitions in 
March. We did rather well! Coming away with a 1st and 3rd from 
Kettering Eisteddfod plus a 2nd from Milton Keynes Festival of 
the Arts. Feeling jubilant we just had to celebrate as is our usual 
tradition at TCAM. A late night! 

Several of us who could make it enjoyed our annual jaunt to the Community Choirs Festival Workshop in 
Stratford-upon-Avon. This is a great event with choirs coming together to sing en mass, very uplifting being 
among 500 other enthusiasts. With the added bonus of a trip to Stratfords famous Ice Cream Parlour YUM! 

What Next?  – Come and hear YOUR award winning CHOIR in 

SUMMER CONCERT 2017 
FEATURING THE ACCLAIMED ‘POLISHED BRASS’ 

SATURDAY 15th JULY 7:30 

@ THE CENTRE AT MAWSLEY 

PRICE £3-50 ADULTS £2-50 UNDER 14s  
TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM TCAM (late June) 

PLEASE COME AND JOIN US FOR AN EVENING OF MUSIC 
WITH A ROUSING ‘LAST NIGHT OF THE PROMS’ STYLE FINALE 

If you wish to join the Choir rehearsals are held in The Main Hall  TCAM Thursday evenings 7:30 – 
9:30 during school term time. 

NEW MEMBERS WILL BE MADE MOST WELCOME! 
NO AUDITIONS JUST COME ALONG AND HAVE FUN! 

Contact details SECRETARY 07793 386232 

Sing – Make Friends – Spread Happiness



MAWSLEY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER MAY 2017 
We kicked off our Summer Term at school with our 
Spring Fayre organised by our fantastic FOMS. 
Blessed with super weather, the event was a great 
success and we thank all those that contributed to 
arranging and facilitating such a wonderful day.  

Our Pupil’s Parliament 
have been doing their civil 
duty recently and helping 
out with the maintenance of the village pond in association with 
the One Stop’s ‘Carriers for Causes’ campaign. No children were 
harmed during this activity although Mrs Buckle is still missing… 

Reception  
Entering our last term, our youngest children are 
being prepared for Year 1 and learning to count up 
and down using number lines. But more importantly 
they were visited by our Living History expert who 
transformed Class 2 into a medieval castle. There 
were many princes and princesses complete with a 
suit of armour! 

Year 1 
Year 1 children have also been exploring history looking closely at the Great Fire of 
London. They have brought the topic into their literacy and have written to Samuel Pepys 
advising and informing him about fire safety! They are also currently collecting cereal 
boxes to create a scale model of London. I wonder if it will burn down… 

Year 2 
We have been encouraging exploration in Year 2 recently, and during science the children 
have been on a Mini-beast hunt for their habitats unit. The children always love this activity 
and are always surprised by what they find lurking in the school grounds! They have also 
started their seaside topic, learning about the traditional nature of holidays and after half-
term they will be visiting Hunstanton.  

Year 3 
The children were sad to see Mr Smith leave, but very excited at the arrival of Mrs. Morgan 
as his replacement. We all wish her well and welcome her to our school family. The 
children are currently studying the variety of characters that have reigned over our country 
and the different elements of our culture that they have introduced or removed.



Year 4 
Year 4 were very lucky to experience a day in the life of a Tudor child at Sulgrave Manor 
recently. The children had a wonderful day and were given costumes, experienced a Tudor 
school-room and learnt about the lives of the rich and poor. 

They also learned about Henry VIII and his 6 wives and witnessed 2 public executions! 

Year 5  
Year 5 have been learning about the importance of rainforests to our planet and 
discovering the locations and implications of their destruction. 

On a more positive note, the children really enjoyed making Harry Potter themed ‘Memory 
Wipe’ potions as part of their maths learning.  

Year 6  
Our oldest children have been taking their SATs during the beginning of May and we 
know that they have tried their hardest and will have done their best whatever the 
outcomes. 

Anybody interested in the level of the questions presented to the children can explore: 
http://www.satstestsonline.co.uk/sto_past_papers.aspx. We are very pleased to say that 
after the stressful SATs week, the children are off to Condover Hall for the all-important 
residential trip! Pictures and stories to follow…. 
 
Finally, as the weather (supposedly) heats up, we ask all parents to make sure their children 
are protected against the sunshine. Please encourage your child to bring sun-cream, a hat 
and an extra drink for the hot weather. 

Mr Weston

http://www.satstestsonline.co.uk/sto_past_papers.aspx
http://www.satstestsonline.co.uk/sto_past_papers.aspx


No one values your home 
as much as we do

For over 20 years we have been 
working hard to achieve the best 
sale price for our clients.
Call Ray or Emma on 01536 790118 
for a free valuation and benefit from 
a truly no sale, no charge service.

View all of our 
properties at
www.horts.co.uk


